
From: Sina Mostafavi [mailto:Sina.Mostafavi@Ablawyers.com.au]  

Sent: Thursday, 7 September 2017 1:35 PM 
To: Chambers - Hatcher VP; AMOD 

Cc: Nigel Ward; Joe Murphy 
Subject: RE: AM2014/286 Supported Employment Services Award [ABLAW-

ImanageDocs.FID135807] 

 
Dear Associate 

 

On behalf of our clients Australian Business Industrial and the NSW Business Chamber, 

and the members of those organisations, I wish to respectfully request an extension of 

time until 5pm, Friday 15 September 2017 to provide an initial response in relation to 

the applications referred to below. 

 

Given the numbers of orders sought and the fact that many of the parties are engaged in 

preparation of materials for hearing, the period of just over 48 hours provided by the 

email below is, with respect, not sufficient to liaise with relevant parties about the 

matter and the proposed orders sought, even on a preliminary basis. The additional time 

is required to closely review the relevance of the documents sought in the proposed 

orders to the award review proceedings. 

 

I understand that NDS have already made a request for an extension of time on similar 

grounds. 

 

 

Kind regards 

 

Sina Mostafavi 
Senior Associate | Accredited Specialist – Employment & Industrial Law 
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